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that high." (The underlining is added in order to 
draw attention to Mr. MacNicol's suggestion that the 
information given to the Minister of Justice was 
incorrect, so far as Long Lake was concerned).

4. Mr. MacNicol's statement makes it clear that 
he had in mind the question of changes taking place between 
Canada and the United States as to permitting the opening 
of the gate in the canal south of Long Lake.

5. The records of the Department have been re-examined 
and it is possible to state the following conclusion, with 
confidence

(a) There is no record on the files of this Department 
as to anything further having taken place in reference to 
the Long Lake-Kenogami diversion, following the letter of 
the Secretary of State of the United States of March
17, 1938.

(b) No person concerned with the developments as 
between Canada and the United States, with regard to this 
matter, is aware of any developments since March 17, 1938.

(c) Mr. MacNicol refers to the two White Papers.
In the second of these White Papers, being a supplement, 
there is the text of a communication from the Prime Minister 
to the Premier of Ontario, dated March 21, 1938,
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